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SUBJECT


PROGRESS REPORT BY THE MONTEREY COUNTY WATER RESOURCES AGENCY (MCWRA) ON LOCAL EFFORTS TO CONTROL SEAWATER INTRUSION

DISCUSSION

A portion of the groundwater resources in the Salinas Valley has been degraded by seawater intrusion, which, if not controlled, could spread to other parts of the basin.  The State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) has previously considered various actions to control seawater intrusion.  After careful consideration, the SWRCB determined that the appropriate initial action is to support local efforts to control seawater intrusion.

In 1999 the SWRCB received a budget augmentation to initiate the Salinas Valley Groundwater Protection Program.  This program is intended to be a cooperative effort between the MCWRA and the SWRCB which would promote the implementation of a local solution to the seawater intrusion problem, while ensuring that sufficient information would be collected to support an adjudication should the local effort fail.  Part of the budget augmentation was specifically identified to assist the MCWRA in completing the environmental studies needed to implement a solution to the seawater intrusion problem.  The SWRCB identified additional resources for the MCWRA to fund investigations necessary to gather information that will assist in developing an appropriate solution to the seawater intrusion problem.  

In May of 2000, the MCWRA provided a report to the SWRCB on its progress in addressing the seawater intrusion problem.  At that time, the MCWRA was in the process of developing the environmental documentation necessary to implement the planned Salinas Valley Water Project.  MCWRA released an environmental impact report/environmental impact statement (EIR/EIS) for the Salinas Valley Water Project in June 2001.  The EIR/EIS identifies a preferred alternative for addressing the seawater intrusion problem.  The preferred alternative includes modifying the Nacimiento Reservoir spillway, reoperating reservoirs to allow more storage, and releasing the stored water during the irrigation season to a point of rediversion on the lower Salinas River.  The river water would then be blended with reclaimed wastewater, and delivered to agricultural land to offset groundwater pumping in the area affected by seawater intrusion.  The proposed measures appear capable of significantly reducing, and possibly stopping the advance of seawater intrusion. 

POLICY ISSUES

None

FISCAL IMPACT

None at this time.  Substantial State resources, that would be required if the State conducted an adjudication, would be saved if the local efforts are successful in stopping seawater intrusion.

RWQCB IMPACT

The Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board staff participates in development of solutions to this problem.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

None.  This is an information item.

